
Thanks to all our Sponsors, Golfers & Volunteers for making our 

19th Annual Golf Tournament a HUGE success!  It was a beautiful day 

for golf and we were able to raise over $41,000!!  Funds raised will assist 

the Foundation in fulfilling its mission of improving the quality of life for 

persons with developmental disabilities!! 

The Foundation would like to recognize 

Nathan Mozelle, 

(pictured right) who was 

this year’s 50/50 Putt-Off 

winner & chose to do-

nate his winnings of 

$492.50 to the Founda-

tion!  Thank you Nathan 

for your generosity & 

kindness!  

Congratulations to our 

2011 winners!  (from top to 

bottom, pictured far left):  

First Place Champion 

Flight: Marshall Baker, George King, Ryan 

Colvin, Gil Clark), Second Place Champion 

Flight: Edwin Crute, Ed Crute, Ryan Elvin, Doug Lilse, First Place First Flight: Tom Bal-

dasare, Dwight Weaver, Harry Hall, Don Simonet, 2nd Place First Flight: Scott Brown, 

Kelvin Ward, Richard Best, Roosevelt West 
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 19th Annual Golf Tournament a HUGE Success!  

Money 
Raised:  
$31,000 

In-Kind: 

$9,700 

Mission 

Founded in 1990, the O’Berry Center Foundation 

improves the quality of life for persons with 

developmental disabilities at O’Berry Neuro 

Medical Treatment Center and in the 67 NC 

counties it serves through family support, com-

munity services, education, quality of life initia-

tives and scholarships. 

Hope to see you all at our 20th Annual Golf Tournament on Wed. October 3, 2012!!! 

“Committed to improving the quality of life for persons with developmental disabilities.” 

What is the relationship between O’Berry Center Foundation and OBNMTC? 

O’Berry Neuro Medical Treatment Center (OBNMTC) is a state-operated (Department of Health & Human 

Services) residential facility for approximately 290 persons with developmental disabilities from 65 counties 

in eastern and central NC.  Admissions now focus on individuals who are either elderly or medically fragile, 

as well as having a developmental disability.  OBNMTC is one of the largest employers in Wayne County. 

O’Berry Center Foundation was founded in 1990 by OBNMTC staff and families of persons living at OB-

NMTC because they saw a need to help impact the lives of individuals with developmental disabilities in 

communities across North Carolina.  Although part of the Foundation’s mission is to help individuals living at 

OBNMTC, the Foundation is a completely separate entity as a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization. 

Letter from a Family who received Family Support Funds from the Foundation 

άtƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǾŜȅ ƻǳǊ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜǎǘ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hΩ.ŜǊǊȅ /ŜƴǘŜǊ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ 

ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ōƛƪŜ ǘǊŀƛƭŜǊ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ aŀǊǘƘŀ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŜŎƛƻǳǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻǳǝƴƎǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƭŜǊ Ƙŀǎ 

ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘΣ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǳǎŜ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƎǊŜŜƴǿŀȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƪŜΦ  hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ƴŜŀǘŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ L Ŏŀƴ ƘŜŀǊ  

aŀǊǘƘŀ ƭŀǳƎƘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘ ōǊǳǎƘŜǎ ƘŜǊ ŦŀŎŜ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ǎŜŜǎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ǝƻ ōȅ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƭŜǊΦ  

{ƘŜ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ƛǘΣ ŀǎ Řƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎΦ  !Ǝŀƛƴ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ 

άƛƴŎƭǳŘŜέ aŀǊǘƘŀΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ a!YLbD L¢ I!tt9bΗΗέ - WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ 

Want more information?  Please contact: 

The O’Berry Center Foundation, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1157 
Goldsboro, NC 27533 
Phone: (919) 581-4187 
Fax: (919) 581-4009 
www.oberrycenterfoundation.org 
 

 
Staff 

Monnie Lunsford, Executive Director 
Phone: (919) 815-4046 
Email: monunc@nc.rr.com 

 
Lauren Apple, Development Director 

Phone: (336) 331-3974 
Email: lauren.n.apple@gmail.com 

2012 Board of Directors 
 

Melton Guy, President 

Dr. Shannon Maxwell, Vice President 

Linda Jones, Secretary 

Mary G. Wahl, Treasurer 

John Gouldie, Assistant Treasurer 

Dr. George H. Wahl, Jr. 

Vince Thompson 

Chuck Nail 

Mary H. Bridges 

Larry Johnson 

Mike Haney 



As part of our mission, the 

Foundation is dedicated to 

improving the quality of life 

for individuals residing at 

OBNMTC.  In 2011, the 

Foundation has helped 

provide the following equip-

ment at OBNMTC: 

Through our Quality of Life 

Program, we purchased a 

42” flat screen TV & wall 

mount for a resident in 

Group Home 3 who had 

accidentally damaged his 

previous TV beyond repair.  

He is now able to continue 

his routine of watching TV in 

his room and making choic-

es of which shows to watch! 

The Foundation also pur-

chased a Pool Access 

Wheelchair (pictured bottom, 

right) which will allow individ-

uals at OBNMTC to safely 

be able to be transferred in 

and out of the Therapeutic 

swimming pool.  Individuals 

previously unable to benefit 

from aquatic physical thera-

py can now safely enjoy all 

of the benefits! 

Thanks to a grant from the 

Knights of Columbus, the 

Foundation was able to 

purchase 2 wheelchair 

accessible swings at OB-

NMTC.  Jeff Whitener of 

Volunteer Services sits with 

a resident (pictured top, 

right) as she enjoys her first 

ride on the installed swings!  

What a wonderful sight to 

see such joy & excitement 

on her face! 

¶ Volunteer your time at one of our fundraisers or our Annual Golf Tour-

nament 

¶ Donate to the State Employees Combined Campaign, Code # 1572 

¶ Donate online at www.oberrycenterfoundation.org 

¶ Explore our Planned Giving options 

¶ For more information on how you can help the O’Berry Center Founda-

tion, call us at (919) 581-4187!  Thanks! 

       Helping O’Berry Neuro Medical Treatment Center 

       How can YOU  help the Foundation?! 

        Winter Events and Festivities! 

Riders Association event at 

O’Berry this year!  The Gold 

Wings give thousands of 

dollars to O’Berry Center 

and the Foundation was 

happy to sponsor the break-

fast for the Riders!  

Second, the Foundation held 

its 7th Annual “Shining a 

Light for Our Loved Ones”  

Luminary Fundraiser this 

year in conjunction with the 

O’Berry Center “Celebration 

of Lights” Event 

on Dec. 9th! 

Thanks to all of 

you who partici-

pated and 

YOUR Lumi-

naries were 

absolutely a 

beautiful site!  

Special thanks 

to Boy Scout Troop #258 (pictured above) for helping light the 

Luminaries that night!!! Last, the Foundation participated in the 

O’Berry Cherry Parade on December 9th!  What a fantastic 

way to celebrate the Holidays! 

  The Foundation was in-

volved in several fun Winter 

Events in the Month of De-

cember!  First, the Founda-

tion was involved in helping 

with the Gold Wings Road 
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1572 

Code Number: 

Through the Foundation’s 

permanent endowment, we 

provide scholarships to 

OBNMTC employees and 

through a partnership with 

Knights of Columbus/LAMB 

Foundation, we provide 

scholarships to individuals in 

the community working 

towards a degree with the 

intent of serving the devel-

opmentally disabled. 

The Foundation has award-

ed 3 Scholarships for the 

2011-2012 School Year. 

Gregg Conover (pictured 

left, top) is currently working 

towards receiving his Master 

of Social Work at ECU & is 

employed at Eastpointe in 

Goldsboro.   Melanie Bowd-

en (pictured left) works at 

OBNMTC & is currently 

working towards a Bache-

lor’s Degree in Social Work 

at University of Phoenix.  

Elizabeth Powell (pictured 

far left) works at OBNMTC & 

is studying Practical Nursing 

at Wayne Community Col-

lege. 

Opportunity Center & 

Goldsboro High School. 

Larry Johnson (pictured left, 

bottom) works at Wayne 

Community College as 

Director of Occupational 

Extension/Community Ser-

vice Programs and also 

serves on the Boards for 

Neuse Corrections Re-

source Council, Habitat for 

The Foundation would like to 

introduce its two newest 

additions to its Board of 

Directors in 2011! 

Mike Haney (pictured left, 

top) works at Wayne County 

Development Alliance as 

Existing Industry Specialist.  

Haney has a long history in 

helping individuals with 

disabilities and also serves 

on the Board at Wayne 

Humanity & Chamber of 

Commerce Partnership in 

Education.  Johnson is 

excited to work with the 

Foundation as we continue 

to help the developmentally 

disabled! 

The Foundation is excited 

about its new Board Mem-

bers and the expertise they 

bring to our organization!   

             2011 Scholarship Recipients Announced 

Meet the Foundation’s Newest Board Members    

     Foundation Receives $25,000 Grant 

counties for parents/

guardians of developmental-

ly disabled persons, private 

providers and employees at 

O’Berry Neuro Medical 

Treatment Center and 

Caswell Center.  These 

Seminars will focus on the 

training needs in the field of 

developmental disabilities in 

hopes of improving the 

quality of care for persons 

with DD. 

While still in the initial plan-

ning stage, these seminars 

are expected to include 

nationally recognized speak-

ers as well as provide Con-

tinuing Education Credits for 

professionals working with 

the DD population. 

In collaboration with the 

Caswell Center Foundation, 

Mt. Olive College & other 

local agencies, the O’Berry 

Center Foundation was 

recently selected to receive 

a $25,000 grant through the 

North Carolina Glax-

oSmithKline Foundation’s 

Ribbon of Hope Program.   

These funds will be used to 

offer a series of Educational 

Seminars over the next 3 

years in Wayne and Lenoir 

Please stay 

tuned for more 

Information 

about 

upcoming 

Educational 

Seminars!! 
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Congratulations to  

Gregg Conover,  

Melanie Bowden  

& Elizabeth Powell !! 


